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Ranking Member Hastings’ Statement at Full Committee Hearing on Four 

Tribal Recognition Bills 
 
WASHINGTON, D.C. – House Natural Resources Committee Ranking Member Doc Hastings 
delivered the following statement today during the Full Committee hearing on the Duwamish 
Tribal Recognition Act, the Burt Lake Band of Ottawa and Chippewa Indians Reaffirmation 
Act, the Chinook Nation Restoration Act and the Little Shell Tribe of Chippewa Indians 
Restoration Act: 
 
“Mr. Chairman, the tribes that would be recognized under the four bills before us today have the 
distinction of having been recognized by political appointees in the waning days of the Clinton 
Administration.  It appears these decisions were contrary to the recommendations of the 
anthropologists, historians, and genealogists in the Bureau of Indian Affairs that analyzed their 
documented petitions. 
 
Because of the troubling nature of these actions, which were investigated by the Inspector 
General of the Department of Interior, the decisions for three of the petitions were later reversed, 
while one of the petitions is still undetermined. 
 
Three of the tribes that were denied recognition under the BIA process failed to meet three of the 
seven mandatory criteria established under federal rules.  It is unclear how the fourth tribe 
received a positive recommendation when the Inspector General’s report noted that professional 
staff recommended a denial of its petition. 
 
The events I just described beg the question:  if the Natural Resources Committee does not 
require these groups to meet all seven of the BIA’s mandatory criteria to attain recognition, then 
what criteria or standards is the Committee requiring the groups to meet? 
 
Is it four criteria?  One criterion?  Do we have any criteria at all?  These are not unreasonable 
questions.  In fact, I was asking these questions when the Committee and the full House were 
considering other recognition bills this year.  But as of yet, there are no established standards that 
I’m aware of. 
Mr. Chairman, I respectfully suggest that before further action occurs on any recognition bill, the 
Committee deliberate over this very serious issue.  It is a fundamental issue of responsibility and 
fairness for this Committee to consider recognition bills in a deliberate and careful manner that 
clearly articulates the criteria under which recognition is to be established. 
 
Furthermore, fairness dictates that this Committee respectfully consider the views of long-
recognized tribes whose treaty rights may be affected by Congressional recognition decisions.  
Without question, one criteria or consideration for recognition action by this Committee should 
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be consulting with recognized tribes regarding their treaty rights.  This is not a matter of granting 
veto power to existing tribes over new recognition, but it’s a matter of this Committee exercising 
proper respect for the rights of treaty tribes. 
 
It is for this reason that I requested that our Committee hear from a witness representing the 
Quinault Tribe and one witness representing the Muckleshoot, Tulalip and Puyallup Tribes.  The 
Committee must be very cautious.  The Congress should not act hastily when the treaty rights of 
existing recognized tribes could be affected, or even challenged. 
 
I look forward to hearing the testimony of today’s witnesses.” 
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